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Lola Kathryn Baugh Perry, age 85, of Eatonton, died Sunday, June 30, 2013, at her residence.

Kathryn Perry was born to the late Walter Hudson Baugh and Margaret Baugh on June 29, 1928, in Washington, D. C.

Kathryn earned a nursing degree in 1948 from Crawford-Long Nursing School in Atlanta, Georgia.  She worked as a dedicated nurse for over forty years at Monticello, Warner Robins, and Macon hospitals.

Kathryn was preceded in death by her husband, William Hunter Perry, and eldest son, William Hunter Perry, Jr.

She is survived by her daughter and son-in-law, Shirley Margaret Stebbins and Kenneth Winsbro of Eatonton; son, Thomas Hudson Perry of Eatonton; sister, Mary Seabolt of Port St. Lucie, Florida; grandchildren, Michael Winsbro, Jessica Winsbro MacGinnis, and Geoffrey Winsbro; and eight great-grandchildren.

A graveside service will be held at 11:00 A.M. Friday, July 5, 2013, at West View Cemetery in Monticello.  Rev. Rindy Trouteaud will officiate.

The family will receive friends from 10:00 until 11:00 A.M. prior to the service Friday, July 5, 2013, at Jordan Funeral Home in Monticello.

Jordan Funeral Home is in charge of arrangements.  
